
CCC COVID-19 EMERGENCY PLANNING HIGHLIGHT REPORT 

 

SERVICE AREA: Place and Economy 

REPORT AUTHOR: Steve Cox/Graham Hughes  

REPORTING PERIOD: Week ending 1st May 2020 

 

KEY ACTIVITY HEADLINES 

• 1803 potholes completed week ending 24 April and there was a further reduction in highway faults 

reported and needing work.  There are now only 600 remaining on the system; 

• Skanska programmes of work are getting underway again, where safe to do so. 19 highway work sites 

are back working with a further 11 are due to start imminently;  
• There has been a 94% drop in busway passenger numbers. 70% decline in traffic flows on the road 

network; 

• Plans are being developed with the BID in Cambridge for the reallocation of road space and pedestrian 

management in Cambridge to support social distancing when shops open; 

• The asset information team has gained the Gold Achievement Award for its Street works Data; 

• A draft plan including site restrictions and traffic management for all Household Waste Sites has been 

prepared.  Final Traffic Management and comms are being developed. 

• CCC/PCC letter to Telcos/Mobile operators to encourage works while roads are quiet to be included in 

LGA guide to “Covid-19 good practice”, also being shared by Telcos/Mobile operators with other local 

authorities. 

 

RISKS / CHALLENGES (AND MITIGATION) 

 

• On-street parking is increasing in Cambridge with construction and builder’s vehicles.  This is being kept 

under review as there is currently no parking enforcement;  

 

WORKFORCE UPDATE 

• 73 staff across P&E (CCC) are redeployed of which: (increased by 17 this week) 

o 32 are highways;  

o 22 are Infrastructure & Growth;  

o 2 are Passenger Transport. 

o 16 are Environment & Commercial Services;  

o 1 is Connecting Cambridgeshire. 

 

FINANCIAL IMPACT (increase in costs / reduction in income) 

 

No new reports 

 

RECOVERY ACTIVITY (plans being considered / future steps) 

No new reports 

 

COMMUNICATIONS 

• Thank you NHS, road markings installed on Monday 27th April on entrance road to Peterborough City 

Hospital by (and paid for) our partners Skanska with really positive feedback. 
 

 


